	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2021/2478/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Nora-Andreea Constantinescu


	
 18 A Ainger Road

Primrose Hill

London

NW3 3AS


	Proposal(s)

	Demolition of conservatory at upper ground floor level and erection of new single storey extension, replacement of windows at lower ground level, all to flat. (amended description)


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	Site notices
Press notice 
	07/07/2021-31/07/2021
02/07/2021-26/07/2021
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections


	2


	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owners/occupiers at nos. 18 and 17  Ainger Road have objected to the proposed scheme on the following grounds:
1. The proposed rooflight would limit potential for a roof terrace to the flat at upper floor.

2. Loss of light and outlook from the increased height and new brick wall. Land topography, the application building sits slightly higher than no. 17 and therefore impact greater
3. External staircase will result in direct overlooking to garden and habitable rooms at no. 17
4. Proposed planting along the boundary to screen the staircase will further reduce light and long-term maintenance cannot be guaranteed
5. How can it be ensured that the overall height of the new building will not exceed when executed.
Officer response:

1. The proposed rooflight is considered acceptable in terms of its design and appearance and impact on neighbouring amenity. The proposal is assessed on its own merits and the future prospects of a terrace in this location are not considered as part of this application.  

2. The proposal has been overall reduced in height and along the boundaries further reduced to meet the eaves height of the existing conservatory, to address the impact on neighbouring amenity and overall hierarchy of spaces within the host building. 
3. & 4. The impact to the neighbouring amenity was noted and the external staircase has been removed from the proposed development and no external access to the upper floor is proposed as part of this application. 
5 The development would have to be built in accordance with the approved plans. If failed to respect this, enforcement investigation followed by enforcement action should be expected by the applicant. 

	Recommendation: Grant conditional planning permission.



